
TO TELL THE STORY

“I Love to Tell the Story”, a favorite hymn that is found in the Witness section of the
Lutheran Hymnal, seems particularly appropriate for this time of the year.  Lent is all about

the story of Jesus and his love.  We especially look closely at His life as it leads up to his
crucifixion and resurrection.  We are blessed with six midweek services starting with Ash

Wednesday and culminating with Holy Week’s Palm Sunday, Maundy Thursday, and Good
Friday and followed by Easter Sunday.  With all these services, it would seem that we are
intent on getting Jesus’ story right.  The early Christians were also determined to hear the
Gospel message and were known for meeting every day of the week for services.  But now
our tradition has become a single service per week, with the exception being Advent and
Lent.  So we may ask ourselves the question: Do we still love to hear the story of Jesus?

If we look at our Lenten schedule, the answer is yes.  In fact we have adopted a novel plan
of having our circuit pastors rotate through our churches on five of the six Wednesday night

services.  Hearing a different speaker each week helps us to focus on what is being said.  
We, as Christians, must have the story of Jesus right, for we are commanded by our Lord
and Savior to tell the world of his sacrifice and resurrection that brings redemption to all

mankind.  So we may ask ourselves the question: Do we love to tell the story of Jesus and
his love?

If we look at our programs, it is apparent that we support Bible study at church and in our
homes.  We have preschool and vacation Bible school programs that have been

consistently well attended and continue to draw people to our church.  We encourage our
members not only to read the daily devotional, Portals of Prayer, but to also share it with

friends and neighbors as a way to share our concern for their spiritual well-being.  The
message of Jesus and his love was never meant to be only heard, but it is meant to be

shared, wherever we go and with whomever we meet.  May God bless our Lenten worship
and Easter Joy at Christ’s resurrection and may He bless our continuing dedication to

sharing the story of Jesus and his love.
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Good Friday often and inexplicably takes a back seat 

to other worship observances - even among ardent 

church-goers. How can this be when the day Jesus 

died on behalf of sinners is the day death, itself died, 

as evidenced by His resurrection from the tomb three 

days later, just as He said? Everything Jesus ever did 

= from His Incarnation and sinless life to His 

baptism, temptation and miraculous ministry - was  

preparation for this singular, prophesied moment on 

Calvary’s lonely tree. 

Christmas is the preparation and 
Easter is the celebration of Good 
Friday, the true Day of Atonement.  

Celebrating Easter, for example, without first observing 

Good Friday is akin to attending a victory parade without 

the victory; or having a birthday celebration for someone 

not born yet. Thank God Jesus finished what He came to 

do - destroy sin’s death grip, the work of the devil and win 

back for us eternal life in His Name!      

BEFORE CHRIST AND THE 
YEAR OF OUR LORD 

Squarely in the center of 
human history stands the 
cross of Jesus of Nazareth, 

King of Kings and Lord 
of Lords. No other 

event known to 
man has had 

such an 
impact, 
whether 

BC or 
AD 

(Anno 
Domini).

History
The most important day in…

toryHis
Christmas looks forward, & Easter looks Back to 

The Day Death Died …

- Pastor Mike





The Youth Board thanks everyone who participated in the Pumpkin
Fest last October.  Your efforts made the Pumpkin Fest successful
once again.  All the proceeds from the event went to Maui to aide

families who lost so much during the wild fires. Please read the
letter we have received from them
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